Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting April 15, 2013

Present were: Tracy Sund, Richard  Bertellotti, Jenee Mushen, Barb Linnett, Charles Dice, Mike Manzulli, Jesse Jones, Nadia Gardner, Bob Lundy Jerome Arnold, Leslie Ryan, Troy Laws

Introductions, approval of agenda and minutes

Announcements:

The lecture on foraging is tonight.

Barb Linnett will lead a walk in the Forest Reserve next Sunday.

The next town potluck, with announcement of this year’s Gaylord Nelson award winner, is this Friday evening.

Other 12 Days of Earth Day events are coming up.

The ECAP lecture, by Soil and Water District technician Wendi Agalzoff, will be tomorrow evening.

Oregon Invasive Weed Awareness Week will be May 19-25.

The Asbury Creek fish passage kickoff was well attended and—unusual for and ODOT event—met with positive response.  The landowners were interested only in being sure that no course change will result.  Some want the lower bridge replaced, and some do not.  The County will replace it only if it has been deeded to them.  Some locals want to be able to walk under the new bridge as a safe way to cross the highway.  Because the project is being managed by CREST, anything over $5k must be put out to bid with an RFP.  ODOT’s Ken Cannon will probably advise, and get the modeling done.  Nadia suggested having Jesse and the ODOT staff prepare the RFP.

The NCLC is interested in potential land donations in Arch Cape, but have not followed up.  Mike will.

Work parties:

We will check out Scotch broom by the school, at Les Shirley, and on the dunes.

Tracy says that Kevin is the new maintenance manager for ODOT, and this is a good opportunity; and that one of the candidates for CB Public Works Director “gets it.”

Tracy says to bring a well-thought-out plan and the City will do the scoping.

Richard says he will bring it up at the Public Works Committee meeting tomorrow.

Jesse has money to spend by the end of June or give back.

Broom Buster will be on May 16 from 4 to 7.  We will meet at Les Shirley Park.

The following Monday, our next scheduled meeting day, Jesse will have a crew removing blackberry and tree ivy at Elk Flats

Nadia says that ivy needs to pulled out from chest height to the ground and then for two feet from the base of the tree.

We should look for riverfront property owners who want invasives removed and arrange for a crew to do the work.

Little Pompey:

Tracy and Jesse are amending the process plan.

Troy is handling getting the necessary fish taking permit for moving fish out of the wetland into the creek.  He says September would be ideal.

Jesse says there will be critters there—lampreys--and that she has gotten tips on the process.  We want people there for fish salvage.

Troy says shock will drive the eels out so they will be safe.

Jesse says we can rent a big pump to dewater the area a couple of days ahead to drive lots of fish away.

Tracy says we will stash the removed grass in a lagoon and deal with it later.

Troy will look into permitting.

April 10 Lake and Wetland Inventory workshop:

The County Commission will vote at its April 24 meeting.

The workshop was kind of painful.

The Planning Commission recommended adoption, and the staff opposed it.

The County Commission is concerned about possible Measure 49 suits.

We may have three of the five commissioners on our side.

Public input has been nearly all favorable; Rohn and maybe Nebeker are opposed.  Mike as a lawyer will explain that under Oregon law a regulation protecting health and safety is immune from triggering Measure 49 suits.

Nadia says a landowner must show a reduction in property value, and they will be unable to, having bought the land cheap because it was unbuildable.

The Corps is supposed to get involved if any fill is put in a wetland.

As an officer of a soil and water district, Jerome is legally entitled to enter any property with notice, and to take someone (including a surveyor) with him, so landowners cannot prevent inspection of their property and thus challenge the inventory as being incomplete.

Jerome has written the County Commission to protest the straightening, filling, etc. over the past 60 years or so.

Jerome says that he has observed fingerlings getting up into otherwise disconnected ditches and tributaries during big storms.  He has found fingerlings up to 75 feet from running water.

An LWI rezone would be best an overlay would be better than nothing.

Charles says we should get the state involved to put pressure on the county.

Mike asked whether the Council wanted to authorize him to tell the County Commission that we may go to LUBA if they do not direct a rezone. The county postponed the South County LWI in the 80s, and has violated its promise to carry one out by a specific date.  The rules have since changed, so that an LWI is no longer required in unincorporated areas, but they are probably still in violation of Goal 5.  Mike would bring the LUBA appeal pro bono. The Council approved.

Nadia says that Debra Birkby spoke forceful in favor of the rezone to the Commission.

Charles said we should compile a list of the affected landowners who are in favor, and point out that there are few who oppose.

Tracy says that Rich Mays would have come to tonight’s meeting if he could have.  He reported the interviews of Public Works Director candidates, and that a new Planning Director has been selected with 90% probability.  [The new director is Mark Barnes.]

Jerome reported that he testified to the Natural Resources Ways and Means Committee in favor of OWEB funding.  He was immediately followed by Stan Steele, chairman of the Oregon Outdoor Council, who attacked OWEB because we “excluded hunters” from the Forest Reserve.  Steele is a former game warden and now is a river fishing guide.  He said that beavers do not build dams in coastal streams.  Jerome held up a copy of the newly-published ECAP newsletter, with a picture on the front showing a beaver dam less than a hundred yards inland from Highway 101 in Cannon Beach.

Jerome reported that he has placed lots of water temperature data loggers in Ecola Creek for about a decade, and that he needs to place one in Little Pompey soon to document a reduction in temperature when we clear the way from open water in there to the tide gate as discussed above.

